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MEETING DATE DATE OF 

CORRESPONDENCE
ITEM # CONTACT

LOCATION OF 

ISSUE
REQUEST ACTION/STATUS/RECOMMENDATIONS

30-Jan-24 1-Nov-23 24 - 5.1.1 Mayor Alto General Letter received from Mayor Marianne Alto 

regarding making requests to the Provincial 

Government for the installation of speed and 

red light cameras in Victoria.

No action to be taken by the Traffic Safety Commitee.

30-Jan-24 23-Nov-23 24 - 5.1.2 Vivian Esplen General Email requesting sidewalks in multiple

areas.

Dealt with in the previous meeting.

30-Jan-24 29-Nov-23 24 - 5.1.5 Dana Zubko Central Saanich Rd @ 

Keating X Rd

Email requesting that the truck detour route 

from the Keating Overpass Project be 

changed and requesting that the length of 

the pedestrian signals be increased.

Keating Flyover team has responded. Traffic signals to 

be adjusted in the future with project development.

30-Jan-24 30-Nov-23 24 - 5.1.6 Tammy Cadwaler-

Brown

Marchant Rd 

between Wallace and 

West Saanich

Email requesting traffic safety improvements 

to Marchant Rd between Wallace and West 

Saanich.

Deposit received from ICBC for raised crosswalk. Yvan 

to respond. Engineering to review sight lines at the 

intersection.

30-Jan-24 3-Dec-23 24 - 5.1.7 P. J. McKibben Mt Newton X Rd @ 

Central Saanich Rd

Letter requesting traffic light at the 

intersection of Mt Newton X Rd and Central 

Saanich Rd.

A future project looking at traffic along Mt Newton X 

Rd from Central Saanich Rd to Lochside Dr will help 

provide context. 

Intersection may be addressed with the upcoming Mt 

Newton X Rd pathway project. 

Dale to respond. 
30-Jan-24 4-Dec-23 24 - 5.1.8 Joanne Turcotte Wallace Dr, East 

Saanich Rd, and Mt 

Newton X Rd 

(Saanichton Village)

Email outlining a potential traffic solution 

involving one-way roads along East Saanich 

Rd, Wallace Dr, and Mt Newton X Rd.

The idea has the potential to improve traffic flow and 

pedestrian safety in the area. The project would have 

to be part of a larger development in the area. 

Engineering to reply.

30-Jan-24 11-Dec-23 24 - 5.1.9 Ian Smale Rey Rd Petition requesting noise abatement between 

Rey Rd and the highway.

Not an item for the traffic safety committee. For 

Keating Flyover project team.
30-Jan-24 19-Dec-23 24 - 5.1.12 Alex Rutherford Wallace Dr north of 

Stelly's X Rd

Email requesting traffic counts on Wallace 

between Mt Newton and Hovey. Additionally 

requesting active transportation/traffic safety 

improvements.

Dale has responded. Engineering to do traffic counts 

along the sections of Wallace where there is a lack of 

data.

30-Jan-24 21-Dec-23 24 - 5.1.13 Jame Tousignant Keating X Rd between 

Tamany Dr and 

Buena Vista Rd

Email requesting temporary facilities for the 

sidewalk in this area during construction of 

the flyover.

Not an item for the traffic safety committee, for 

Keating Flyover project team.

30-Jan-24 10-Jan-24 24 - 5.1.15 John & Gloria 

MacLucas

Ferguson Rd @ 

Ferguson Pl

Email from resident requesting the curb of 

Ferguson Rd at Ferguson Pl be painted yellow 

to prevent vehicles from parking there.

Yellow curbs are generally undesirable. Bylaw to 

respond indicating that we will not be fulfilling the 

request.

30-Jan-24 15-Jan-24 24 - 5.1.16 Councillors Ridell and 

Newton

General Notice of motion from Councillors Ridell and 

Newton of the electric kick scooter pilot 

project.

Not an item for traffic safety committee yet. If the 

program gets endorsed it could be.
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30-Jan-24 23-Jan-24 24 - 5.1.18 Ken Wodlinger Marchant Rd @ 

Wallace Dr

Email requesting that the intersection of 

Wallace Dr and Marchant Rd be made into a 

4-way stop.

Engineering to review the sight lines of the 

intersection.

12-Mar-24 30-Jan-24 24 - 5.2.1 John Vandall Carriage Lane Email from resident requesting further 

improvements along Carriage Lane.

Dale has responded and dealt with item.

12-Mar-24 16-Feb-24 24 - 5.2.3 Susan McKechnie Island View Rd at 

Highway 17

Email from resident concerned about the 

accessibilty of the Hwy 17 at Island View Rd 

bus stops and requesting improvements in 

the area.

Public Works to inspect bus stop/surrounding area to 

determine whether shoulder repair/improvement is 

required.

12-Mar-24 6-Mar-24 24 - 5.2.8 Erica Christie Benvenuto and 

Wallace intersection

Email from resident concerned about the 

safety of the intersection.

Engineering to budget for a consultant to do an 

assessment of the intersection.

30-Jan-24 28-Nov-24 24 - 5.1.3 Gail James East Saanich @ Jeffree Complaint form from resident opposed to the 

insallation of a crosswalk at East Saanich at 

Jeffree.

Similar items have previously been discussed. No 

action to be taken by the Traffic Safety Commitee.

30-Jan-24 14-Dec-23 24 - 5.1.11 Jenelle Mikkelsen East Saanich @ 

Jeffree

Email requesting update regarding the East 

Saanich Rd at Jeffree crosswalk.

Engineering to reply to the strata and the residents in 

the area.

30-Jan-24 19-Jan-24 24 - 5.1.17 Corrie Graboski Stelly's X Rd between 

West Saanich Rd and 

Stelly's Secondary 

School

Email requesting improvements to pedestrian 

safety along Stelly's X rd from West Saanich 

Rd to Stelly's X Rd. Looking for a crosswalk 

and potential walkway.

Potential for crosswalk near Gowdy Rd. Installation of 

a sidewalk would be too expensive to be done in the 

near future with current budget. Yvan to respond.

30-Jan-24 30-Jan-24 24 - 5.1.20 Joyce Bielby Lochside Dr @ 

Ferguson Rd

Email requesting a pedestrian walkway and 

crosswalk at the corner of Ferguson Rd and 

Lochside Dr.

Potential for crosswalks and other improvements 

with continued devlopment in the area. Crosswalk 

would not be at the intersection. Dale to reply.

12-Mar-24 27-Feb-24 24 - 5.2.6 Krystle Gill Benvenuto @ Garden 

Gate/Amwell

Email requesting a crosswalk with a 

pedestrian hybrid beacon be installed by the 

intersection of Benvenuto and Gardent Gate 

and Amwell.

Yvan to reply to resident explaining that there are a 

number of higher priority crosswalks in the district, 

however the need for one in this location is apparent.
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30-Jan-24 10-Jan-24 24 - 5.1.15 John & Gloria 

MacLucas

Ferguson Rd @ 

Ferguson Pl

Email from resident requesting the curb of 

Ferguson Rd at Ferguson Pl be painted yellow 

to prevent vehicles from parking there.

Yellow curbs are generally undesirable. Mia to 

respond indicating that we will not be fulfilling the 

request.

30-Jan-24 27-Jan-24 24 - 5.1.19 Charlene Underwood Central Saanich Rd 

between East Saanich 

Rd and Mt Newton X 

Rd

Email from resident concerned about parking 

along Central Saanich Rd beween Mt Newton 

X Rd and East Saanich Rd, and requesting 

timed parking along the road.

Bylaw to reply.

12-Mar 4-Mar-24 24-5.7 Gary Gibbens Central Saanich Road Email concerning speeding on Central Saanich 

Road

Mia to reply.

12-Mar-24 15-Feb-24 24 - 5.2.2 Ximena Londono Hagan Rd @ Clarke 

Rd

Email from resident concerned about a truck 

and trailer parked on the road close to the 

intersection of Hagan Rd and Clarke Rd

Bylaw has responded.

12-Mar-24 4-Mar-24 24 - 5.2.7 Gary Gibbens Central Saanich Rd 

between East Saanich 

Rd and Mt Newton X 

Rd

Email from resident concerned about 

speeding and parking along Central Saanich 

between East Saanich Rd and Mt Newton X 

Rd.

Bylaw to reply similarly to response to previous 

similar item.

30-Jan-24 12-Dec-23 24 - 5.1.10 Gwen Underwood Central Saanich Rd 

between East Saanich 

Rd and Mt Newton X 

Rd

Email requesting parking signage preventing 

non-residents from parking in the area.

Dealt with in Mia's correspondence. "Residential 

parking only" regulations not currently feasible. 

12-Mar-24 15-Feb-24 24-5.2 Ximena Londono Hagan @ Clarke Rd Resident requesting "resident only" parking Mia has responded

30-Jan-24 26-Nov-23 24 - 5.1.4 Don & Henrietta 

VanderZwaag

Email from resident regarding traffic safety 

on Central Saanich Rd.

Dealt with in Glen's correspondence. No further 

action for the Traffic Safety Committee.

30-Jan-24 30-Jan-24 24 - 5.1.21 Additional Discussion Brentwood Glen brought forward the idea of replacing 

the "40 km/h unless otherwise posted" signs 

in Brentwood with 40 km/h signs.

Engineering to begin replacing signs.

12-Mar 24-5.9 Tanner Conceptual Tanner speed adjustments Engineering to look at traffic counts for Bella Vista for 

speed determination

Engineering to work on speed adjustment plan for 

the entire district.
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30-Jan-24 24-Dec-23 24 - 5.1.14 Susan Hickman Central Saanich Rd 

between East Saanich 

Rd and Mt Newton X 

Rd

Email requesting that the speed limit on 

Central Saanich Rd between East Saanich Rd 

and Keating X Rd be reduced to 30 km/h.

Speed limit to be changed to 30 km/h. Glen to do a 

traffic order. Engineering to install 30 km/h signs.

12-Mar-24 21-Feb-24 24 - 5.2.4 Leeanne Guthrie Wallace Dr between 

West Saanich Rd and 

Hagan Rd

Email from group of residents concerned 

about traffic speed and requesting traffic 

calming/enforcement along Wallace between 

West Saanich Rd and Hagan Rd.

Dale has an upcoming meeting with the residents.

Engineering to look at re-doing road markings for 

schools in the district, and potentially adding bollards 

as shown by Glen.

Glen to share photos with Engineering.

12-Mar-24 25-Feb-24 24 - 5.2.5 Vince Blankenborg Wallace Dr between 

West Saanich Rd and 

Hagan Rd

Email from group of residents concerned 

about traffic speed and requesting traffic 

calming/enforcement/speeding 

education/infrastructure along Wallace 

between West Saanich Rd and Hagan Rd.

Dale has an upcoming meeting with the residents.

Engineering to look at redoing road markings for 

schools in the district, and potentially adding bollards 

as shown by Glen.

Glen to share photos with Engineering.
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Field review completed, sight lines 

deemed sufficient.

In progress

In progress

In progress

In progress
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Complete

In progress

No further action
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